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ADDENDUM #1 
PINE STREET PARK IMPROVEMENTS 

 
City of Portsmouth Bid #44-10 

(The bid proposal submittal date will remain on March 19, 2010 at 2:00pm.) 
 

Questions and Answers from Pre-Bid Meeting, March 9, 2010 
 

1. Will snow fencing be allowed to encircle work area, in lieu of chain link fencing? 
 

Response:  Yes.  Snow fencing 4 ft high (minimum), or temporary construction fencing as 
show on drawing D-2, can be substituted for the chain link specified on the drawings.  
However, if the substitute fencing is found to be falling over and not being maintained, the 
City will require installation of chain link fencing.   
 
The overall length of substitute fencing can be decreased by installing it approximately 
twenty-five (25) feet from the north edge, parallel to the asphalt edge, of existing basket ball 
court asphalt.  This is in lieu of extending it to the extreme northern corner of the park.  
Final location of fencing to be coordinated with City representative. 

 
 

2. What is the footing for the specified benches to be installed throughout the park?  
 

Response: There will be a concrete slab footing require for each park bench.  The dimension 
of the slab shall be 2’W x 8’L x 0.67’D.  A layer of 4” crushed stone (3/4” size) shall be 
installed beneath the entire concrete slab.  Top elevation of slab shall be flush with the 
adjacent asphalt walkway. 

 
 

3. How much of the timber fencing should be replaced?  
 

Response: The approximate percentage of horizontal timber fencing members which need to 
be replaced is 20%.  Include all hardware necessary to replace such horizontal pieces.  
Vertical fence posts to be replaced are 10%.  All sections of fencing, existing and new, will 
be stained as directed on the contract documents. 
 
 

4. What are the allowed work hours during the weekdays?  
 

Response: The approved weekday work hours under this contract are 7:00am to 5:00pm, 
Monday through Friday.   
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Questions and Answers from Contractor Emails 
 
 

5. How much of the playground fiber mulch should be reused?  
 

Response: None of the playground fiber mulch safety material should be reused.  The 
existing playground fiber mulch shall be removed and disposed.  New playground fiber 
mulch material shall be installed as specified on the contract documents.  Only the gravel 
base material may be reused, if it conforms to the specifications in the contract documents.   
 
 

6. Does the City want plants on both sides of the walkway in the Bid Alternate #1, or just 
the left side?   

 
Response: The Bid Alternate #1 references the proposed planting beds on both sides of the 
Pine Street entrance walkway.  If Bid Alternate #1 is not selected, the respective areas shall 
receive topsoil and seed necessary to stabilize areas disturbed from walkway installation. 

 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum within your proposal, failure to do so may subject a 
bidder to disqualification. 
 

END OF ADDENDUM 1 
 
Signature: 
 
Date: 
 
  
The following two pages are the sign in sheets from the pre-bid 
meeting. 






